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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2015-622
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: September 8, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F; TEU
Date of Analysis: September 11, 2015
Type of Action: Appropriation; CIP Amendment
Bill Summary:  The ordinance reappropriates $1,234,335.00 from the Drainage System Rehabilitation Project within the Stormwater Capital Projects fund to provide funding for four specific drainage projects, the Herschel Street Culvert Project, the Nolan Street Drainage Improvements Project, the Reed Street Drainage Improvements Project, and the Oakwood Street Drainage Improvements Project, as initiated by B.T. 15-100; it provides a carryover of funds to fiscal year 2015-2016; it amends the 2015-2019 five-year Capital Improvement Program, approved by Ordinance 2014-467-E, to provide funding for the projects entitled “Herschel Street Culvert,” “Nolan Street Drainage Improvements,” “Reed Street Drainage Improvements,” and “Oakwood Street Drainage Improvements; provides for City oversight by the Engineering Division of the Department of Public Works.
Background Information: The Herschel Street culvert is failing; some of the metal culvert has rusted away; both headwalls ae cracked.  The roadway has settled along the curbs, creating standing pockets of water.  The channel is choked with debris and sediment.  The proposed solution is to close the road, remove the failed culvert, and replace it with a precast culvert.  The Nolan Street Drainage Improvements improves drainage for Nolan Street, Shearer Avenue and Arney Street.  The current drainage system is a combination of ditches and shallow pipes.  The pipes are too shallow to permit proper drainage.  The project corrects the drainline elevations and provides adequate drainage for these streets.  The Reed Street Drainage Improvements project corrects drainage issues along Reed Street that tend to flood several garages and localized flooding along the road.  This project is complicated in that there are wetlands involved which elevates the difficult in obtaining a St. Johns River Water Management District permit.  Ultimately, the plan is to control the elevation of the Reed Street pond and improve drainage on Reed Street.  The Oakwood Street Drainage Improvements are needed because there is no existing drainage infrastructure.  A drainage study was initiated that validated several options that would expand the infrastructure and resolve the flooding issue.  A piped system will be constructed that will collect drainage from the bottom of the hill where the flooding occurs and deliver it to an existing storm drain manhole two blocks away.  
Policy Impact: Public Works/Engineering Division
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance appropriates $1,234,335.00.
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